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DRAFT – 11/01/07
FINAL – 11/08/07
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

October 25, 2007
	Introduction   
Roll Call 
	1.  The meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:00 p.m. with President Maria E. Saénz presiding.  This meeting was held in the Northern On Track Pre-K Center in La Mesa, New Mexico. Board Members present were Mr. Daniel Castillo, Mr. Craig Ford, Mrs. Manuela Huerta, Ms. Maria E. Saénz and Mrs. Jennifer Viramontes.

	Pledge &                
Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  The Mission Statement was read by Mr. Ford.    

	Supt.'s Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent’s Report 
           Supt. Nava asked the board to consider a date to schedule a special board workshop to address the Anthony Charter School.  Both the Board and Supt. Nava decided to set the meeting for Saturday, November 10, 2007 at 9:30 a.m. at Anthony Elementary School Cafeteria.  
           Supt. Nava introduced Mrs. Judy Creegan, District Nurse Coordinator.  Mrs. Creegan gave an informational presentation regarding MRSA.  Mrs. Creegan said information had been emailed out to all employees describing what to do.  A similar letter was sent to the schools to be sent home with the students with information and guidelines for the parents to follow.              

	Board President’s Report
Board Member’s Reports 
	B. President Saénz apologized to Mrs. Singh for not having attended Fiesta Educativa.  She chose to attend the “Don’t Opt Out” Rally at GMS which was to emphasize the redesign of statewide curriculum for the 2009-2010 freshmen students.  She hopes these students follow through with their education.  President Saénz congratulated Mrs. Rosie Reyes on her hard work at the Northern On-Track Pre-K Center, she was happy that the district had been able to keep the building and continue using it  to benefit the community of La Mesa.  She also thanked Mrs. Reyes and her staff for the open house and hosting the Board meeting.  President Saénz said that the questions asked at the Knowledge Bowl Competitions are quiet difficult.  
C. Board Members: 

     Mr. Castillo congratulated the staff on their wonderful facility at the Northern On-Track Pre-K Center.  
     Mr. Ford expressed his congratulations to the Northern On-Track Pre-K Center.  Mr. Ford said that all had gone well with the CHS Homecoming parade.  Mr. Ford also attended a Region VII board meeting where they discussed AYP standards and testing methods. 


	 
	       Mrs. Viramontes was not able to attend Fiesta Educativa but did speak to some of the parents.  They were excited about the conference.  Mrs. Viramontes said she had also attended the “Don’t Opt Out” Rally and hopes that the other two middle schools will follow with this.  Mrs. Viramontes said she had participated in the La Union Red Ribbon Parade and was the grand marshal.   Mrs. Viramontes announced that the middle schools would be having Knowledge Bowl Competition on Saturday, October 27th.  
     Mrs. Huerta congratulated Mrs. Reyes for hosting the meeting and for a wonderful center.  Mrs. Huerta thanked the staff for their patience during renovation.  She said being a pre-k teacher is very difficult as they are challenged with establishing foundations to help with the transition to regular school and hopes that the teachers at the Pre-K Centers can also be included in the Teacher of the Year.  Mrs. Huerta also attended the reception for the ST Golf Tournament and was happy about the amount raised to benefit the honors programs at both Sunland Park and Desert View elementary schools.  
          

	Student Rep
	      D.  Diana Solis said that this past week had been very busy.  There are approximately 35 students that are enrolled in E-20/20.  She said that they had a parenting meeting and parental involvement.  Both GHS & STHS are also as busy.  

	Personnel Report
	     E.   The personnel report is included for the Boards’ information and no action is required.

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	4.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to accept the agenda as presented.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.        

	Consent                  Agenda
	5.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Open Forum         
	6.  Open Forum - None 

	Texas Migrant Council
	7.  Action Items:

     A.  Mr. Ford made a motion to table the request from Texas Migrant Council without prejudice.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Middle School Soccer Budget
	     B.   Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the Middle School Soccer Budget as recommended for the 2008-2009 school year.  All three middle schools will participate in soccer competitions.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Pre-K Program Overview
	8.  Discussion Items:

A.   Ann Steinhoff gave the Board an overview of the Pre-K programs.  There are four On-Track Pre-K centers, La Mesa, Anthony, Chaparral and the center at the GAC.  The center at the GAC is currently at capacity, and the other three have room for growth.  The only requirement for children to attend the On-Track Pre-K centers is to reside within GISD boundaries and be ready to enter kindergarten by the September 1st deadline.  Mrs. Steinhoff hopes to build a Pre-K center adjacent to CHS to run the center as part of the Career Pathways curriculum.  

	Construction Projects Update 
	David Boyd, Construction Coordinator presented the Board with an update of the districts construction projects.  A written report was given.  Mr. Boyd     went over a few of the key projects.  Construction on the GHS Library/Administration building should be ready to start in February or March of 2008.  Addition and Remodeling at GMS is pending bid documents to PSFA for Final Approval, November 15, 2007.  That project should go out to bid approximately December 2007.  Phase I of CHS is 99% complete.  Phase II / Wings Q & R – Project is scheduled to start October 25, 2007.  The STHS gym plans are being prepared to be submitted to the PSFA.  


	Closed Session     
	9.  Mrs. Viramontes motioned to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 to discuss personnel actions and Real Property Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-8, NMSA 1978.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:23 p.m.   

	Reconvene in Open Session 
	10. Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to reconvene in open session.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 7:00 p.m.    

	Adjourned 
	     Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:01 p.m.                        
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